
Campbellfield Heights Primary School 
CHPS VALUES: Respect, Responsibility, Safety and Success 
 
If you need help understanding this document please contact the school. 
  إذا كنت بحاجة إلى مساعدة في فھم ھذه الوثیقة یرجى الاتصال بالمدرسة. 
Friday 17th February 2022 Term 1, Number 3 

Website: www.chps5034.vic.edu.au 
Compass: https://chps-vic.compass.education/ 

School Phone Number: 9359 5502 
School email: campbellfield.heights.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

Principal’s Bulletin 
Welcome to another wonderful week at CHPS! 
It is great to see students have settled into their new grades and new teachers…even our little preps are 
in a great routine and getting use to primary school life! 
Rapid Antigen Tests (RATs) 
Our next delivery of RATs has arrived and will be handed to every student on Monday.  Please check their 
bags at the end of the day.  We ask that you test your child two times a week, this is because some 
people show no symptoms.  If your child has tested positive recently, they do not need to complete any 
testing for 30 days. Your cooperation is greatly appreciated to keep your family and school community 
safe. 
PARENT PAYMENT 
Thank you to all families who have provided payment for the contribution 
to their child’s education. The ongoing support of our families ensures that 
our school can offer the best possible education and support for our 
students. You are welcome to make the annual payment of $100 per child 
at the office with cash or card. 

 
Information on Page 3 

HEALTH CARE CARD for CSEF  
Please present your updated Health Care Card to the office. Camps, Sports 
and Excursions Funds to the value of $125 per child are processed for 
eligible families. Please contact the office to check if your health care card is 
up to date. 

HEAD LICE 
It has come to my attention that some students in the school may have head lice and I seek your cooperation in 
checking your child’s hair this week. I seek your cooperation in checking your child’s hair and in those instances 
where head lice or eggs are found, treating your child’s hair. Please visit www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au and search 
for “head lice (nits)” for advice on finding, treating and preventing head lice. More information on Page 4. 

COMPASS ALERTS FOR FIRST AID 
If first aid is administered to your child you will receive a COMPASS alert, instead of the pink split we use 
to hand out.  Please contact us if you are having difficulties logging in to COMPASS. 

Our next school assembly will be held on Friday March 4th at 9am. 
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Reminders 
Our Vision 
Campbellfield Heights Primary School’s vision is to provide a safe, supportive and inclusive environment 
that empowers all students to have agency and success in their learning and to contribute positively as 
active citizens within their community. 
COMPASS vs. CLASS DOJO 
We love sharing our news and events via our school apps and is 
important that you have logged in to both COMPASS and ClassDojo, 
and have notifications turned on.  In order for us to minimize 
sending the same things on both apps we will send short messages, 
reminders and success stories/photos on ClassDojo and all 
important, official documents and news via COMPASS. This includes: 
school reports, newsletters, positive COVID case notifications, etc. 

 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB – NOW OCCURING EVERY DAY FROM 8:45am-9am 
Great news! We’ve extended Breakfast Club days, meaning students will 
be able to have free breakfast at school from Monday-Friday.  
Breakfast is being served at the canteen from 8:45am daily. 
 
CANTEEN is open on Monday and Friday each week. 

HATS  
In Term 1 & 4 everyone needs to be SunSmart and wear a school hat (with 
CHPS logo) whenever they are outside. For hygiene reasons hats cannot be 
shared or borrowed. Hats are available for purchase from the office for $10.  

 

SCHOOL UNIFORM 
Please remember students needs to be in full school uniform every day.  If your child is out of uniform 
can you kindly send a note with them. 

OUT OF HOURS CARE AVAILABLE 
Students have missed out on so much interaction and school life over the last couple of years – what 
better way to continue their engagement with learning and socializing than at before or after school 
care.  More details are available on the following pages. Government subsidies available. 
2022 TERM DATES 
Term 1 31 January - 8 April 
Term 2 26 April - 24 June 
Term 3 11 July - 16 September 
Term 4 3 October - 20 December 

SCHOOL OPENING TIMES 
8:45am – Gates open, students may enter the school 
8:50am – Students can go into classrooms to the ready for the day 
9:00am – Class starts 

OUR SCHOOL VALUES 

  

Campbellfield Heights Primary School does not accept any responsibility for, nor does it endorse any advertising material printed Page 2 

 



CHPS Garden Club! 
 
 
 
New crops have been planted this week. Students are doing a fantastic job at 
looking after the veggie garden. Please keep an eye out for when crops are ready to be 
harvested by students and available to purchase for your home cooking! Remember, if the plants look sad, 
they need water! New projects of worm farms and compost bins are also in progress to be started around our 
school community.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
22-2-22 won’t happen for another 100 years! 

Join in the fun by wearing tutus, ties or mismatch shoes. 
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Dear Parents/Guardians/Carers,  
 
It has come to my attention that some students in the school may have head lice and I seek your cooperation in 
checking your child’s hair this week. 
 
Head lice do not transmit infectious diseases – they are transmitted by having head to head contact with someone 
who has head lice. You may be reassured to know that head lice are commonly found in places other than at our 
school. Head lice are common in school-aged children and are the most adaptable of creatures. They have survived 
living solely on humans for 10,000 years!!!!  
 
What can you do?  
I seek your cooperation in checking your child’s hair and in those instances where head lice or eggs are found, 
treating your child’s hair. Please visit www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au and search for “head lice (nits)” for advice on 
finding, treating and preventing head lice.  
 
If head lice or eggs are found on your child’s hair you need to inform:  

• the school and advise when the treatment has started.  
• parents or carers of your child’s friends so they too have the opportunity to detect and treat their children if 

necessary.  
 
When can my child return to school? 
Health regulations requires that where a child has head lice, that child should not return to school until the day after 
appropriate treatment has started. Please note, this refers only to those children who have live head lice and does 
not refer to head lice eggs. More information about exclusion requirements can be found by searching for “school 
exclusion table” at www.health.vic.gov.au. 
 
Campbellfield Heights PS is aware that head lice can be a sensitive issue and is committed to maintaining your 
confidentiality.  
 

Kind regards, 

Susie Bellizia 

Acting Principal 

 

 

St John Ambulance will visit our school on February 24th and 25th to deliver free First Aid in 
Schools training to our students.  Through the First Aid in Schools program, trained St John 
presenters will lead students from grades F-6 through tailored sessions on the importance of 
First Aid and what to do in the event of an emergency.  Our junior students will learn about how 
to identify when there is an emergency, keeping themselves safe, and how to call for an 
ambulance.  Senior students will learn about delivering CPR (cardiopulmonary resuscitation) and 
the things they can do to assist in an emergency. 

 
More information about the St John First Aid in Schools program can be found at: www.stjohnvic.com.au/schools  
 
As these sessions will occur at school you do not need to return a form.  If you have any questions or do not wish your child 
to attend please contact your child’s teacher or Susie Bellizia (Acting Principal) on 93595502.  
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